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Our SPOT vision screening is past the introductory phase, and is approaching where it can be defined as a mature program.  School nurses and their local Lions are contacting us with a year of SPOT testing experience.  It is very helpful to find many Lions have become SPOT certified through Prevent Blindness-Wisconsin.
We get very enthusiastic acceptance of our program, which is proving to give accurate results.  It also saves many hours of student and staff time, that would otherwise have been spent with wall chart screening.  

An issue that limits reaching the full potential of our SPOT screening devises is Prevent Blindness-Wisconsin not recommending use beyond six years of age.   Following is information that I gained in a lengthy phone conversation with the Chair of Kidsight USA, Dr. Edward Cordes.  He is a retired optometrist of over forty years of experience.  
Apparently Welch/Allyn targeted their research on younger children, so there is yet to be a definitive study of effectiveness beyond six years of age.   Still, Dr. Cordes asks, if this device is good to six years of age, then why not older children?   He believes it is good through high school age.  

He doesn’t recommend it for adults.  It would be OK for refractivity, but doesn’t look for adult eye diseases.  (We should offer this caution with any adult screenings)
Dr. Cordes quoted a University of Buffalo study which showed that the SPOT screening devise would detect 95% of the kids who needed referral, where conventional testing only detected 80%.  Of those who are referred by the SPOT screening devise, only 5% were found to be unnecessary.  These are excellent results for any diagnostic tool.

Cordes was more critical of vision chart screening, which he called very subjective.  It involves elements of guessing, has many issues with testing conditions, operator skill, and some impaired children may pass by squinting.  Chart screening doesn’t check eyes as a team, so it wouldn’t detect kids that have a small eye turn.  Machines are far better than acuity charts.

I would recommend that as our Lions vision teams test the lower age levels at our schools, we offer to do a screening of some older group(s),  to see if  it is productive.  Let the results shape the school’s test age policy.
